
 
Notifying the public of and requesting comment on the Disadvantaged Business 

Enterprise (DBE) Program for the ATL 
 
In compliance with requirements and guidelines outlined in 49 CFR 26, the Atlanta-region Transit Link 
Authority (ATL) will update its DBE Program. ATL hereby announces its Federal fiscal years 2024 through 
2026 goal of 10.31% for DBE participation in Federal Transit Administration assisted contracts. The 
proposed goal and rationale is available for inspection between 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., Monday 
through Friday at 245 Peachtree Center Avenue NE, Suite 2200, Atlanta, GA 30303. 
 

A formal public comment period will begin on September 1 and conclude on September 30, 2023. There 
will be an opportunity to present comments verbally at a public hearing to be held Wednesday, 
September 20, 2023, from 12:00PM until 2:00PM and 5:00PM to 7:00PM, in the ATL Board Room on the 
23rd floor of the Marquis One Tower at: 
245 Peachtree Center Avenue NE, Suite 2300, Atlanta, GA 30303. The public hearing will follow public 
health guidelines. For more information on the ATL’s civil rights program please visit  
https://xpressga.com/, https://atltransit.ga.gov/accessibility-civil-rights/, contact the ATL Title VI line at 
(404) 893-2100, or  send an email to TitleVI@atltransit.ga.gov. Comments on the DBE Program may be 
submitted to: 

ATL DBE Program Update Public Comment Information 

By email: TitleVI@atltransit.ga.gov  

In writing: 

ATL Compliance Officer                                  Federal Transit Administration 
245 Peachtree Center Avenue, NE               FTA Region IV Civil Rights Officer 
Suite 2300                                                         230 Peachtree Street, NW, Suite 1400 
Atlanta, GA 30303                                           Atlanta, GA 30303    

By 
telephone: (404) 893-2100 

In person: 

Public hearings are scheduled for: 
• Wednesday, September 13th at 245 Peachtree Center Ave., NE:  23rd Floor 
• 12:00PM-2:00PM and 5:00PM-7:00PM 

 
This building is accessible via the Peachtree Center MARTA Station, follow signs for 
Marquis One Tower. 

 

Persons wishing to comment orally may also email the applicable address above to schedule a call back 
from ATL staff so they may submit their comments. 
 
Please contact ATL at (404) 893-2100 by September 6, 2023 with any request by a person with 
disabilities or other special needs who requires special assistance in order to participate in the public 
hearing, if information is needed in another language, or if interpretation is required at the public 
hearing. 

Si la información que se necesita en otro idioma, comuníquese con (404) 893-2100. 

如果需要一种语言的信息，请联系 (404) 893-2100. 

정보가다른언어로필요한경우 (404) 893-2100 로문의바랍니다. 

Nếu thông tin là cần thiết trongmột ngôn ngữkhác, sau đó liên lạc (404) 893-2100. 
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